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June 7, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify a memorandum of agreement between King County and the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 77 (Metro Transit Department) regarding the creation of a Rail Electrical Worker Apprenticeship, which will enable King County to provide career advancement opportunities to employees while maintaining safe and reliable public transportation.

Rail Electrical Workers are responsible for the inspection, preventative maintenance, diagnosis, repair, and upgrade of the light rail electrical systems from the power substations to the overhead contact system which powers the light rail vehicles of the LINK light rail system.

This memorandum of agreement creates a four-year apprentice program in which apprentices, employed by King County, will learn the skills of this trade through a state-certified apprenticeship program.  The Apprenticeship will require 8,000 hours of supervised on-the-job training and an annual minimum of 144 hours of classroom instruction.  Graduates of this apprentice program will become journey-level Rail Electrical Workers.  This is the first apprentice program of its type in the State of Washington.

This apprenticeship program will create future journey-level Rail Electrical Workers which are necessary for the successful expansion of LINK light rail operations in the region.  This is a highly technical and skilled position that is not readily available in the job market, this apprenticeship program will enhance recruitment and retention levels.

The King County Strategic Plan supports providing opportunities for people in low-wage jobs to move up career ladders.  This apprenticeship program will provide employees in lower level jobs the opportunity to develop careers to higher skilled and higher paying positions.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help provide King County residents with safe and dependable public transportation for current and future generations.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations
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	Steven Kovac, Business Representative, International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 77
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